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Outdoor Resorts at Orlando Newsletter 

Volume 22 Issue 03                                

Summer Edition                                             

July 1, 2022 

 

 

Office    863-424-1407 

Gate House  863-424-0211 

Mailroom  863-424-5620 

Fax   863-424-5476 

Rental   863-877-4182 

Gator Hotline  866-392-4286 

Nuisance Wildlife 863-648-3200 

Comcast/Xfinity  800-266-2278 

Polk County Sheriff—Non Emergency 

863-298-6200 

Park Manager ……………..….…….. Gail Spence 

Office Assistant ………..…………. Sabrina Stone 

Customer Service Rep ……… Barbara Przenkop 

Bookkeeper ……….....………. Debra MacDonald 

Rental Coordinator ……..……..... Leslie Michaels 

Safety Supervisor …………….……. Fred Tarbox 

Mailroom Supervisor …………...……..Joe Russo 

MAINTENANCE 

Lead Supervisor ………….…….…Peter A. Laine 

Supervisor …………………...…. Roger W. Grider 

Supervisor ……..………........... Randy E. Watson 

Office 

Monday - Friday 

9:00 am - 3:00 pm (Walk-ins) 

8:00 am - 4:00 pm (Phone Calls) 

Mailroom  

Monday - Saturday 

9:00 am—12:00 pm 

HELPFUL NUMBERS 

HOURS of OPERATION 

Your ORO Team 

 

 

 

American citizens celebrate America’s birthday with 

festivals, parades, fireworks, barbecues, sparklers, 

and other festive activities.  But, why do we           

celebrate the 4th of July? What does it mean?     

Well, this day is incredibly significant in American        

history, as it marks the day the United States       

officially became its own nation. The Declaration of 

Independence was adopted on July 4th, 1776—and 

thus, the “United States of America” was born.  But, 

after all these years, are we really united?  This      

Independence Day, please join me in focusing more 

on what unites us, instead of what divides us.  Focus 

on what’s really important, rather than what is not. 

Join me in focusing on what a great Community 

ORO is and what we can do to keep it that way!   

Wishing you all a happy, 

healthy, and safe July 4th! 

Gail Spence, LCAM 

Park Manager 
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In honor of the 50th Birthday of Outdoor Resorts at Orlando, we thought you 

might enjoy seeing some of these “Blasts from the Past” and how it all began. 

 

ORO Development  

“The Orlando Sentinel” 

August 6, 1970 

ORO Help Wanted Ad  

“The Orlando Sentinel”  - August 4, 1973  

ORO Rentals Ad 

“The 

Orlando Sentinel” 

February 10, 1974 

Our thanks to Jim & Anita Cochran for 

providing the historical documentation of 

Outdoor Resorts at Orlando 
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Hello Owners,                         President’s Projects Update 

As we start the second half of 2022, I would like to update you on a project that is completed        

and some new ones we are working on.  As of this letter, the sewer line at lot 127 has been fixed,         

cement pad poured, house placed back where it belongs, and the Millers moved back in.                

We thank the Millers for their patience during this necessary project. 

The next sewer issue is on the backside of the 8th green of the golf course. Brownie’s Sewer       

Repair Company scoped the sewer line in that area and we are waiting for an estimate to unplug 

the pipe loaded with sand and repair the hole in the top of the pipe. 

The office staff is in the process of scanning all documents and saving them to the server which is 

then backed up daily to the cloud. Our hope is to make the office paperless. Procedures are being 

worked on and updated by all department heads and submitted to Gail for review and changes. 

Financials are in decent shape. We are seeing some substantial increases in fuel, insurance and 

electric bills and we are adjusting to reduce the impact on the budget. 

The BOD will be divided into two teams. One team will review the dog rules and submit ways of 

enforcing the rules. Remember, the rules state 1 pet per household not 2, not 3. That team will 

produce a new registration form as our documents state that all pets must be registered with the 

office. The second team will review the fence rules and submit any changes or enforcement to the 

whole board by the beginning of October.  Gail and I will be reviewing the rules and regulations 

booklet as printed from 2018 and submit to the BOD any changes needed by October. 

Other projects are the soundproofing of the pickleball and tennis courts and replacing the 

deteriorating planter by the big drain on the backside of the big pool and tennis courts. 

So, as you can see we have been keeping remarkably busy since the snowbirds flew north and    

will continue until they come back! 

We hope everyone has a great summer and please be safe. We look forward to seeing you 

when you return. 

 

   Dave 

   Dave Beaudry 

   President – ORO Board of Directors 



Outdoor Resorts News Vol. 22 Issue 03                SUMMER EDITION     © 2022 Outdoor Resorts at Orlando, Inc. All rights reserved. 

 

Upcoming Board Meetings 

Board Meetings are held on the     

3rd Saturday of every month at 

10:00 am in the Upstairs Clubhouse.       

Details will be provided at least      

48 hours in advance. 

  

 

All owners are invited and encouraged to attend. 

July 16th, August 20th, 

September 17th 

Friends at ORO, 

After 183 days, 2 hospitals, and more than 31,000 miles added to our car; we welcomed Ellery home 
on May 16th! She is thriving at home and her 3 older brothers love being able to hold  her daily.  

We want to thank you for the countless thoughts and 
prayers on behalf of our family and especially those for 
Ellery. Thank you also for the generous gifts given and for 
saving your pop tops for us. We have been blessed by so 
many near and far, many who we have never even met in 
person.  

Thanks again,  

Adam, Kari, Rylen, Brantley, Caysen, & Ellery Dykstra 
& great grandkids of Larry and Doris Wieberdink 
Lot 32 
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Outdoor Resorts Board of Directors 

 President    Dave Beaudry  Lot 893 President@oro-orlando.com  

 Vice President Barry Wood  Lot 686 VPresident@oro-orlando.com 

 Treasurer  Teri Gross  Lot 265 Tgross1340@gmail.com 

 Secretary  &   Russ Howerter Lot 777 Treasurer2@oro-orlando.com 
          Asst Treasurer 
 

 Asst. V. President   John Bailey            Lot 208 Bjb7067jb@aol.com 

 Asst. Secretary  Bernie Tuttle Lot 807 Secretary2@oro-orlando.com 

 Director   Larry Vohs  Lot 220 Lvohs54@frontiernet.net 

 Director  Stephanie Ross Lot   40 Slross31716@yahoo.com 

 Director  Phil Richardson Lot 969 Parphil6490@gmail.com 

Roger W. Grider (30 yrs.) Maintenance Supervisor 

Peter A. Laine (12 yrs.) Lead Maintenance Supervisor 

Robert Yelton (3 yrs.) Safety 

Darlene Lepovsky (3 yrs.) Mailroom/Safety 

Tambre Bailey (2 yrs.) Safety 

George W. Johnson (2 yrs.) Safety 

John J. Lennon (2 yrs.) Safety 

We would like to recognize the following 

employees for their years of  service and 

commitment to  Outdoor Resorts!  
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Serving Central Florida Since 1960   

36 W. Polk Ave. , Lake Wales, FL 33853 

863-676-7800 

www.faneufinsurance.com 

Mobile Home, Home Auto, Motorcycle,  

Recreational Vehicle,  

Life and Umbrella Policies Available 

When owners leave for the summer, please 

remember that hurricane season will be here 

before you know it.  Please store all outside 

furniture, statues and even potted plant    

containers inside your unit.  All of these 

items can be projectiles that can hurt your 

neighbors and property.  If you are staying 

through the hurricane season, please be sure 

to read the booklet by CERT and the Safety 

Committee, available on the ORO website 

and at the ORO office. Whether  you stay or 

leave, have a wonderful summer! 

Please contact the ORO Office for a             

“Change of Address Form” if your address has 

changed from what we have on file.  

The ORO Office can also provide you with an 

“Owner Consent Form” if you would like to set 

up electronic (email) notifications from ORO.  

These notices may include, but are not limited to: 

meeting notices, assessment invoices/statements, 

enforcement notices, late notices and any other 

notices furnished by the condominium association. 

ORO Community Emergency Response Team 

(CERT) 

 

If you park your vehicle, trailer, boat, golf cart, motorcycle,  

or scooter in your neighbor’s driveway while they are away 

from ORO, the office needs either an email or a letter from   

the owner stating that you have their permission to do so.        

If you park on a property that you do not own without proper permission 

and documentation, the Sheriff’s Office will be called for trespassing and 

your vehicle will be towed at your expense. 

A parking permit is needed for any vehicle or trailer parked at the Clubhouse or        

Bathhouses overnight.  Additionally, a parking permit is  needed if you need to park a 

trailer, boat, etc. in your driveway.  Permits can be obtained at the ORO Office.   

For more information please see  the ORO Rules & Regulations,  Section F - Safety & General. 
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Check out ORO’s Trips! 
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*SEE LAST PAGE OF NEWSLETTER FOR RESERVATION FORM! 
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We would like to welcome all of our new 

homeowners to the ORO Community! Condo fees due  

July 1, 2022. 

The fee is $550 per quarter, per unit.  

To avoid a late fee of $25 plus interest, 

your payment must be received by July 15, 

2022.  If you have any questions please call 

the office at 863-424-1407. 

Please be sure to inform the office if 
your contact information has changed.  

You can set up your  

Quarterly Dues to be  

paid automatically using  

a credit card or through  

your bank . Contact the 

ORO Office  if you wish to 

set this up and save the hassle of worrying  

if your payment will  arrive on time and 

avoid  possible  late fees .   

We apologize for those that didn’t make our 
list...please advise the office accordingly. 

Lot # Owner Name 

45 Thomas M. Nestor 

156 Jeffrey & Diane Thomas 

176 Scott Henry & Paula Anderson 

190 Scott & Diane Murdock 

237 Kathy D., James L., James A. & Jason A. Hamrick 

253 Randal & AnnMarie Thompson 

366 Catherine & Kevin Martyn 

401 Kaylee Lowe 

502 2932 Girvan Drive, LLC - Jerry Thomas, Mgr 

529 Ronald & Marlene Minnick 

531 Janice Frant 

551 Roger M. Chapdelaine Revocable Trust 

566 Omayra Perez 

588 Richard Bisaillon & Michelle Sill 

601 Kevin & Dorothy McHugh 

602 Dennis & Janet Harty 

612 Charles & Kathy Rynbrandt 

635 Katherine Gage & John Teune 

652 Cynthia Conrad 

656 Joe & Luann Ratterree 

680 Maria Rodriguez & Richard Bisaillon 

690 Debbie Wells & Leon Webster 

746 Marie B. Eaves Revocable Trust 

815 Daniel & Janis Carier 

858 Robert W. Woodward 

872 Paula Kohlmeier 

904 Peter & Jodi Barta 

928 David Fahs & Pei Jen Chen Fahs 

970 Eric & Pamela Whitney 

978 Ronald J. Durkin 
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Words will never heal a broken heart, but from the bottom of ours, we 
hope you find comfort in your memories and find peace in your soul... 

Charles Kowaleuski   Lot 49 
Joan Lightizer    Lot 185 
Lucille Clement    Lot 276 
Terry Arthurs    Lot 619 
John Walter Yates, Sr.  Lot 699 
Thomas Johnson    Lot 734  
Eugene Miller    Lot 840 
David Fleck     Lot 979 

For those that didn’t make our list, please accept our sincere apologies.                
If you would like your loved one listed in the next quarterly newsletter, please 

contact the office at (863) 424-1407. 
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OUTDOOR RESORTS AT ORLANDO, Inc.  DISCLAIMER 

This newsletter is published by the Management at Outdoor Resorts at Orlando, Inc. as a courtesy to all residents.                                               

Neither Outdoor Resorts nor Management assume any responsibility for article content.                                                                                            

Advertising/Articles are not endorsed, nor is there any implied warranty by Outdoor Resorts at Orlando or its staff. 

Watering Schedule 

You may water your lawn up to two (2) days a week between the 
hours of 12:00 am - 10:00 am or 4:00 pm - 12:00 am. 

If your unit is an EVEN number, you may water your lawn on               
Thursday and/or Sunday. 

If your unit is an ODD number, you may water your lawn on      
Wednesday and/or Saturday. 

RENTAL PROGRAM YEAR IN REVIEW 
After more than a year with the program suspended due to Covid-19, the Rental Program was              

relaunched on May 1, 2021. The program continues to improve and has expanded to currently have      

18 homes and 25 RV lots. We have built on our success by finding new and better ways to welcome    

our renters, support our owners, and increase income for owners to offset increased electricity and 

cleaning costs. 

 
This past year, many renters who have never stayed here before discovered ORO. Through internet 

searches, various RV apps, and positive word of mouth, a new wave of renters has found ORO     

through the rental program and have loved our resort. 

 
The following list includes several highlights from the past year: 

 
* Introduced ORO to at least 7 renters who purchased properties in ORO this year. 

* Collected more than $225,000 gross revenue for rentals between May 1 & April 30. 

* Booked more than 6,000 rental nights between May 1 & April 30. The average length of stay      
was 26 nights. 

* Continued working with owners to improve rental properties and increase income. 

* Identified ways to increase income from renters and reduce program expenses. 

* Implemented a cleaning fee charged to renters of homes to help offset cleaning costs. 

* Adjusted the Passport America discount to increase income for RV Lot owners. 

* Increased RV Lot rental rates and added the Premium Lot classification to improve revenue         
and stay consistent with local rates. 

* Added rental home classifications with pricing ranges to effectively determine and communicate 
rental rates within each category. 

 
If you are interested in learning about the rental program and how it can help you offset expenses         
on your property, please contact our Rental Coordinator, Leslie Michaels, at 863-877-4182 or email:         
rentals@oro-orlando.com.  We look forward to hearing from you! 
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Pet owners, it is your    

responsibility to clean 

up after your pet,          

irregardless of where 

that may be (i.e. picnic 

tables, pet run, propane 

tank area, storage area, 

along the road, etc.). 

Just a reminder, please do not block the 

gate for the dog run with your vehicle or 

golf cart when you and your pet visit the 

dog park.    Thank you! 

 Per ORO & Regulations, 

Section F.1.f 

All vehicles, including          

bicycles, must observe posted 

stop signs and ten (10) MPH 

speed limit. Age sixteen (16) is required  

to operate any motorized vehicle, motor  

scooter, golf cart, etc.           

Bicycles or golf carts           

operated after dark must 

have lights and are operated 

at the owner’s risk. 

If you have Vendors/Visitors coming in for the day, you must call the Gate 

House with the Vendor/Visitor information (Lot #, Name or Company,  Date, 

etc.) prior to arrival. The Gate House can be reached at  863-424-0211.   

The Gate House can only issue a DAY PASS. For visitors/vendors that will be 

here for multiple days, you will need to contact the ORO Office at                   

863-424-1407 prior to their arrival to obtain a multi-day gate pass.  

Thank you for your understanding and assistance in keeping our park a safe environment. 

 Per ORO Rules & Regulations, Section M.9 

Unit owners expecting guests must notify Safety, calling 863-424-0211, or furnish Safety, in writ-

ing, their name and lot number, the name of the guest, and the expected time of arrival and stay. 

Unit owners may also furnish Safety, in writing, the names of one or more individuals that they 

wish to host or to whom they wish to deny entry at any time. If a visitor who is not pre-registered 

arrives, Safety will call the owner to verify entry. If the unit owner’s telephone number is not on 

Safety’s list or the telephone is not answered, Safety shall have the sole right to allow or deny     

access to the park.  

Please keep in mind ORO is a 55+ Community.  For information regarding ORO Age                  
Requirements please refer to the article on the ORO website:   

Understanding ORO Age Requirements - Outdoor Resorts at Orlando 

(outdoorresortsorlando.com)  

https://outdoorresortsorlando.com/understanding-oro-age-requirements/
https://outdoorresortsorlando.com/understanding-oro-age-requirements/
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Outdoor Resorts at Orlando 
9000 US HWY 192, # 1000 
Clermont, Florida 34714 


